Postings For New Trier's Class of 2018 January, 2018

Welcome back – we hope your winter break was restful and rejuvenating. This month's newsletter is to prepare you for the end-of-the-semester processes for your college applications.

New Trier's post-high school counselors will automatically forward semester transcripts in mid-February to the colleges on your "colleges I'm applying to" section of Naviance. You need do nothing to make this happen! Your own post-high school counselor will also upload your seventh semester transcript to your Common and/or Coalition Application as appropriate.

If your semester grades warrant some kind of explanation from you as to your level of achievement – for instance if you have a significant downward trend in your grades – and you wish to address this, feel free to meet individually with your post-high school counselor to construct a statement. This would be emailed to either the representative or the admission office; these are not included with official grades from New Trier. At all times, follow the instructions of the individual colleges to which you are applying.

Specifically for the University of Michigan and the University of Wisconsin, there is information below.

The University of Michigan:

If you are deferred to the University of Michigan and would like to provide updates to your application, the U Michigan admission office provides these instructions:

- Provide a brief update letter which offers academic and personal highlights from the time your application was submitted along with further information as to why you are a good fit for Michigan.
- This communication should be emailed to: ecredentials@umich.edu, and will be added to your admission file. Please do not send this correspondence directly to our representative.
- You are always welcome to run this information by your New Trier post-high school counselor for suggestions.

The University of Wisconsin, Madison:

All candidates should upload their own semester grades to their applicant file. This video explains the process.

https://www.admissions.wisc.edu/help/selfreport/

Best of luck on your semester exams!!!